
 

 

CHAPTER MEETING MINUTES 
CALIFORNIA SCHOOL EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION 

 
Hartnell College      Chapter #470 

 
 Chapter Meeting 

May 1, 2020 
Zoom (92800137419) Meeting (Remote) – Due to COVID-19 

 
AGENDA 

 
CALL TO ORDER   
12:05 pm 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
Lead by President Cortez 
 
GUESTS: 
None. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING(S)  
None. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS/CORRESPONDENCE 
There is an EERC meeting to discuss COVID-19 to discuss topics such as employee safety, supplies, 
wipes and sanitizers and hazardous pay for members. President Cortez reported that we are working with 
the district to get a list of “essential’ vs “on call” workers and what that entails for those employees.  
Stating that we would make sure that they had the resources and protections to perform their duties. He 
stated the he had received an email for President Hsieh about the closing of the campus and would 
communicate any new information. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT 
None.  
 
EXECUTIVE BOARD ACTIONS 
President Cortez has appointed Belen Gonzales, Marlene Tapia, Monica Carrasco and an 
alternate Laura Otero to serve on the Administrative Service Council. As well as appointing 
Fanny Salgado, Delia Edeza, Belen Gonzalez and Guy Hanna as an alternate to serve on the College 
Planning Council. 
 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
President Cortez gave a negotiation update discussing Article 9 and Article 22 changes and highlighting 
Health benefits. 
 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 



 

 

The College Planning Council is reviewing a Budget Presentation to identify areas for potential cutbacks. 
Issues under review are that of seniority, individual programs and student workers as the college prepare 
for funding gaps. President Cortez stated that these are initial proposals that much work must be done 
before more will be known. 
 

 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 
There were several member concerns and much of the discussion was centered around the new “Work 
Report” that is being asked for by some members managers. President Cortez stated that there was a 
meeting later today with the district to discuss this new requirement but based on advice from our Labor 
Representative Salsberg, not to turn in the form until receiving further decision from the CSEA. Many 
members have concerns about how this will be used in their evaluation and felt uncomfortable without 
direction. 
 

 
GOOD OF THE ORDER 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 

12:57pm 


